Liverpool City Council: Best Value
Inspection

It is a matter of public record that Merseyside Police have for many months
been conducting an investigation which has resulted in a number of arrests
made on suspicion of fraud, bribery, corruption and misconduct in public
office, both in December 2019 and in September 2020. Further arrests were
made on 4 December 2020 in connection with offences of bribery and witness
intimidation. This investigation involves a significant connection to
Liverpool City Council.

On Monday 7 December the Secretary of State met with officers from Liverpool
City Council at his request and was given a range of assurances about the
steps taken to improve governance in the Council. This was followed up with a
letter sent to Liverpool City Council on 8 December seeking written
assurances, including on the steps the council has taken to improve
governance and to ensure that the council is operating properly and in line
with its Best Value Duty. Liverpool City Council submitted their response on
Friday 11 December.

On 17 December the Secretary of State announced the appointment of Max Caller
CBE to carry out an inspection of Liverpool City Council’s compliance with
its Best Value Duty in relation to the authority’s planning, highways,
regeneration and property management functions and the strength of associated
audit and governance arrangements.

A letter informing the council of the Inspection was also sent on the day of
the announcement.

On 7 January Mervyn Greer and Vivienne Geary were appointed as assistant
inspectors.
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